[image: image1.jpg]



           

  EYBA Regular Meeting Agenda

                     




Sunday January 17, 2016 
      Saville Community Sports Center

     U of A South Campus, Classroom #3, 2:00 pm

Participants:
Carr Miceli, Vice President




Lynn Hyska, Treasurer




Darlene Anstice, Secretary & Sherwood Park rep




Shaun Pope, Executive Director




Donna Haggstrom, NE



Paul Looker, St. Albert




Jay Ouellette, Parkland




Lynn Hallson, SW




Nathan Drader, Leduc




Pierre Farage, SE




Robert Mah, EBOA




Marvin Washington, Past President

Regrets:

Chad Bowie, President




Brian Anstice, Commissioner




Brad Coleman, NW




Chris Billings, Beaumont




Serge Froment, Morinville




Chuck Hebert, Wetaskiwin
1. Call to Order Welcome
2. Acceptance of Previous Minutes
2.1. Community Directors Meeting – Sunday November 15, 2015
2.1.1. MOTION to approve the previous minutes made by Jay Ouellette / 2nd by Paul Looker / MOTION CARRIED

3. Additions Approval of Agenda
3.1. MOTION to approve the agenda as presented made by Lynn Hallson / 2nd by Paul Looker / MOTION CARRIED

4. Agenda Items
4.1. Treasurer’s Report

4.1.1. General Account - $133,325.03

4.1.2. Casino Account - $22.75

4.1.3. Investment Account - $500,000.00

4.1.4. General account balance does not include refunds of Juve teams being $8000 or Coaches Clinics refunds of $3213.
4.1.5. Trending on exactly what budget was for this year.

4.2. Basketball Alberta/Provincials
4.2.1. Basketballf Alberta couldn’t be here again this meeting, they are all in Red Deer at TAS but they did send Shaun their draft technical package.  

4.2.2. They are looking at running a C & D provincial tournament for Bantam & Midget only.  Concerns from our end but also at the SCSC end due to lack of gym time.  From our perspective on the C/D side, steals our idea with regards to EYBA’s ‘Celebration of Basketball.’

4.2.3. As per usual, EYBA will declare all Edmonton teams for A & B divisions.  BA wants to have (8) teams from C & D with teams decaring on their own directly to BA on a first-come first-served basis.  Shaun advised BA that we should declare teams for C/D the same way as we do for A/B divisions.  
4.2.4. Concerns shared that whether there is enough gym time for the C/D divisons at the SCSC.  Shaun has the SCSC facility booked for the Friday & Saturday (March 11-12), Sunday (March 13) is booked 1-6pm only in the Competition gym.

4.2.5. Lynn Hyska commented that BA should have sent somebody to the meeting so they can direct us in their expectation with regards to our volunteer commitment for the tournament.  

4.2.6. Discussion held that with the new C/D provincial format from Basketball Alberta, there needs to be more time to discuss and not have it announced as late as January with provincials only two months later.

4.2.7. EYBA needs confirmation from BA on who is running the C/D provincials and not rely on EYBA for volunteers and scheduling.
4.2.8. More clarification needs to be confirmed by BA on how C/D teams will declare.  It was discussed that with C/D provincial tournament included this year at the same time as A/B provincials that means an increase of 50% more teams at the SCSC the weekend of Friday-Monday, March 11th-13th, 2016.

4.2.9. Shaun advised that a conference call between BA, EYBA & CMBA (Calgary) will happen in the very near future so that all pertinent details can be worked out accordingly.

4.3. EBOA
4.3.1. EBOA’s Director of Relations, Robert Mah attended.  He started off by discussing a concern about a referee high-fiving a parent on the side lines during a game.  The advised EYBA members that the EBOA has discussed the situation and are dealing with it.

4.3.2. The EBOA’s latest clinic is on January 29th.  There are (24) new officials that could become full members or associate members.  Another clinic will be possibly held at the end of March and early April.  

4.3.3. Robert shared that Ed Harasem, EYBA Assignor, has advised that EYBA Coaches need to be more tolerant towards the Officials.  An example that Ed shared was a situation where a Coach became argumentative to the point of ejection because he argued whether a shot was a 2-pointer or 3-pointer.  It was discussed that on all SCSC courts the grey (inside) line is the one that EBOA should be using for EYBA games.  In this situation, the Official was using the black (outside) 3-point line.  

4.3.4. Marvin Washington commented that when it comes to Community vs. High School, the only person getting paid on the court is the Officials.  He believes that within reason, the Referees should be the ones more tolerant as they are educated to do the position, are making money and it is their job to officiate.

4.3.5. EYBA shared concerns that Officials be mentored and evaluated on a continual basis.  Robert confirmed that this is happening on a regular basis.

4.3.6. Continued discussion held with regards to how we can make it a better environment for all Players, Coaches & Officials involved.  Working together is crucial.  Jay Ouellette (Parkland) shared that within their community they have meetings and share discussion about situations that happen and how things should be handled.  Robert Mah shared his knowledge with regards to the difficulty in retaining Officials each season.
4.4. Zone Boundaries
4.4.1. Last meeting, Parkland, St. Albert & Leduc were asked to get together with regards to the outside Edmonton boundaries.  This is due to many outside Organizations joining the EYBA and having our bylaws out to date in this regard.

4.4.1.1. Zone 1 – outside Edmonton NW zone North of highway 627, west of 28/803/651

4.4.1.2. Zone 2 - outside Edmonton south zone; south of highway 14 and 627

4.4.1.3. Zone 3 - outside Edmonton NE zone north of highway 14 and east of highway 28/803/651

4.4.2.  Chad Bowie & Brian Anstice were looking into the Sherwood Park, Fort Saskatchewan and area boundaries.  
4.4.3. All above boundaries will be voted on at the 2016 AGM.
4.4.4. Donna Haggstrom asked that EYBA also review the city zone boundaries. Last time they were looked was the year 2004.

4.4.5. Zone boundaries will be completed and voted on at the 2016 AGM.
4.5. Spring League
4.5.1. The 2016 Spring League registration fees are unchanged from last season at $1500 per team.  
4.5.2. Website posting will be completed in the next day or two.  

4.5.3.  Treasurer, Lynn Hyska advised that we need to have teams pay in the least prior to the end of the spring season.  Too many spring teams are late and defaulting payment.
4.6. Gym availability on Wednesdays @ SCSC

4.6.1. Pierre Farage (SE) led discussion with regards to a SE Coach’s  concern that his midget girls A games are much more outside of the SCSC.  
4.6.2. Shaun responded that there is more availability on Tuesday nights where Wednesday nights are more scarce for gym time.  EBA has Wednesday gym time blocked.  
4.6.3. It becomes impossible to host anymore Wednesday slots at the SCSC on Wednesday evenings.
5. Outstanding Business – EYBA sent Chad an arrangement with regards to his recovery.  All members at the meeting stressed their concern for Chad and wish for his full recovery very soon.
6. New Business – Shaun needs to get scores in right after games.  Last league games are on February 6th with no games on Family Day weekend.  Playoffs start the following Saturday (Feb. 13th).  Medals hand out set for weekend of March 4th & 5th, March 1st & 2nd for the Tuesday & Wednesday ‘A’ division games.  All medals; gold/silver/bronze have been ordered and expected to be delivered on time.  Help with medal presentations will be necessary.
7. Adjournment @ 3:24pm; MOTION to adjourn meeting made by Lynn Hyska / 2nd by Paul Looker
